

Ohio Region Chapter News

February 2020



Publisher: Darlene Ford, EAA Chapter 1625 Secretary (KZRT)

Ray Aviation Scholarship Committee Member

Daford1957@gmail.com, 614-557-1170 cell

As always, Some News from National.

EAA Offers Young People Free AirVenture Admission With Boeing Support

Young people age 18 and under will be admitted free to EAA AirVenture Oshkosh 2020 as a way to introduce more youth to the possibilities in the world of flight. The Boeing Company is financially supporting this effort for the next two years to encourage more aviation-minded families and their children to attend the event that brings more than 10,000 aircraft from around the world to Oshkosh each year.

"EAA's mission is growing participation in aviation, and in 2019, after EAA reduced admission costs for students, we saw an increased number of families coming to AirVenture," said Jack J. Pelton, EAA's CEO and chairman of the board. "Inspiring young people and giving them a first look at what's possible in aviation is only achievable if they can get in the gate. This effort will build on the more than 60 years where AirVenture has earned a reputation as a wonderful family event. We're incredibly appreciative of Boeing's support and like EAA, Boeing is committed to inspiring the next generation of aeronautical innovators. Because of Boeing's belief in our mission, we can invite youth from around the world to experience AirVenture at no cost."

The free youth admission is available throughout AirVenture week. Along with Boeing's financial support, a small fee on AirVenture advanced-purchase adult admissions and value-added opportunities such as the Aviators Club will support this free admission opportunity for young people.

"At Boeing, we aim to inspire and prepare the next generation of innovators, and EAA AirVenture provides a unique opportunity to encourage the natural curiosity of young people," said William Ampofo, vice president of business aviation, general aviation, and OEM services, Boeing Global Services. "We are proud to provide an opportunity for thousands of youth to experience this world-class event, and be inspired to use their talents, creativity, and vision for the future of aviation."

Longstanding youth activities and programs at AirVenture include such popular offerings as the hands-on KidVenture display and program area; technology, innovation, and education options at Aviation Gateway Park; and extraordinary events such as daily air shows and more than 1,500 forums, workshops, and seminars.

EAA Encourages Caution Regarding Aircraft Registration Renewal

January 16, 2020 - EAA is warning its members to regard any solicitation they may receive regarding aircraft registration renewal, especially those that call for using a search engine to find the registration site, with a healthy dose of suspicion.

EAA is aware of several businesses — with names, web URLs, and logos that may appear reminiscent of a government agency — that notify aircraft owners of impending registration expiration (mined from publicly available registration information) and direct them to use search engines such as Google to find the proper renewal site. These businesses then buy ads from search engines to make their site appear first, before the FAA website, in search results.

Such operations add little or no actual value to the transaction, and charge a hefty fee for essentially duplicating the same process that the FAA directly administers for a mere \$5. EAA members should ensure they are on the <u>FAA's online registration portal</u> before filling out information and entering payment.

Unless a business is known to be reputable and offers a tangible service above and beyond a simple registration renewal, such as expedited processing or automatic renewal, EAA members should deal directly with the FAA. If any members want EAA's help with registration renewal or any other issue, please contact us at 800-564-6322.

FAA Denies Comment Period Extension for Remote ID Rule



January 30, 2020 - The FAA this week denied requests filed by EAA and others, including AMA and AOPA, for a comment period extension to a controversial notice of proposed rulemaking (NPRM) mandating remote ID (RID) for unmanned aerial systems (UAS). EAA had requested a doubling of the 60-day period provided by the FAA, which released the lengthy NPRM on New Year's Eve.

EAA is concerned that among other consequences, the NPRM as written could have a serious detrimental impact on traditional model aircraft. Traditional modeling has been a popular gateway to aviation for generations of enthusiasts and has maintained a remarkable safety record over that period, with very little need for regulation.

In denying the request, the FAA stated the urgency of the "safety and security objectives" of the NPRM were such that any delay caused by a comment period extension would be inappropriate, citing "public safety and national security concerns."

The denial letter states that RID "fosters accountability of the operators and owners of unmanned aircraft systems, and improves the capabilities of the FAA and law enforcement to address safety and investigate and mitigate careless, hazardous, and noncompliant operations." The letter, like many parts of the NPRM, does not distinguish between traditional modeling and other UAS operations.

"We are taken aback by the strident tone of the FAA's letter," said Sean Elliott, EAA vice-president of advocacy and safety. "If the agency does not act carefully and deliberately on this NPRM, it could

forever jeopardize the freedoms enjoyed by countless modelers, who represent a significant pathway into manned aviation."

The NPRM has been one of the FAA's most controversial in recent memory, garnering more than 7,000 comments less than 30 days into the comment period. With no extension granted, the comment period ends March 2.

Despite the lack of a comment period extension, EAA will soon submit thorough feedback regarding the NPRM and will provide members with talking points for creating their own comments as soon as possible.

Positive Response to EAA Stance on Remote ID NPRM



January 23, 2020 - EAA's stance on the FAA's proposed rule on Remote Identification of Unmanned Aircraft Systems, and the potential negative effect on both manned and unmanned aviation, has quickly gained significant support throughout the flying community. This is especially true for those who fly traditional model aircraft safely at facilities throughout the nation. Just a few of the comments received by EAA and posted on online forum pages since last week's news item was posted:

"We couldn't be any luckier than to have a Big Voice like the EAA to respond to the NPRM!"

"EAA's statement is so logical and straight to the point."

"We are a natural stepping stone that many folks make in their life, from models to full scale. Thank you, EAA, for taking an interest!!"

"We really appreciate all the positive response from EAA members and others who share our concern about this NPRM," said Sean Elliott, EAA's vice president of advocacy and safety. "Even as EAA has brought forward sensible ideas to meet the needs of future airspace uses,

there is a tremendous amount of work ahead as we finalize our comments to the FAA and encourage others in this community to make their feelings known."

EAA will provide guidance to members who wish to comment in the coming weeks. When you do comment, please be respectful and use rational, fact-driven arguments in your own words. Form letters and emotional comments have much less impact on the regulatory process. More updates will be provided as they become available.

EAA Chapter 1625 Chillicothe, OH Ross County KRZT

Please check out our Facebook page for the latest up to date information https://www.facebook.com/groups/2221359754604751/ or call our Google # 740-207-2954.

Currently we now meeting at Golden Corral for our monthly meetings unless we plan for another location. Locations are posted on our Facebook page. Our Chapter dues are \$ 10.00 year.

Our March meeting will be held at Waverly, OH airport KEOP (Pike County). The airport is located at 2577 Alma-Omega Rd Waverly, OH 45690. Board meeting will be at 9:00 AM with regular meeting immediately following. Refreshments will be served. Speaker to be announced.

Our website should be up and running by March. Stay tuned for more details.

EAA Chapter 1629 Marysville, OH Union County KMRT

The Marysville EAA Chapter is now a year Old. I wanted to take this opportunity to let you know of some of the upcoming events for the Marysville EAA Chapter 1629:

1. Saturday February 15, 2020 at 10:00 am there will be a chapter meeting at the Marysville Union County Airport. The guest speaker will be Dewey Davenport:

Dewey Davenport has done something in aviation ever since he was 7 years old. Dewey grew up in Jamestown, Ohio He started out building and flying Model airplanes and has been enjoying RC Aircraft for over 30 years. As a teen he enjoyed RC pylon racing at a national level, giant scale aerobatics and actual RC turbine aircraft. During his years of competing he completed in national and international events. In 2011 he helped run and organize the 9th Jet World Masters at the National Museum of the United States Air Force. Once Dewey became 18 years of age his parents allowed him to take his first flight lesson. This would be in a J-3 Cub at the Red Stewart Airfield in Waynesville, Ohio. He went on to receive his private pilot license in 1994. Eventually he enrolled in a local flight training program in Wilmington, Ohio where he received his commercial and Multi commercial rating. In the years since then Dewey has received his ATP and 5 different type ratings. At the current time Dewey Davenport has over 9000 flying hours, is employed full time as a first officer with Net Jets Aviation and at the same time owns and operates a biplane ride business.







For more information on Dewey Davenport please see the January 2020 article in AOPA by clicking the following link: https://www.aopa.org/news-and-media/all-news/2020/january/pilot/turbine-pilot-profile-davenport

Also please see the article that appeared November 17, 2016 in the General Aviation News by clicking the following link: https://generalaviationnews.com/2016/11/17/true-americana-barnstormer-dewey-davenport-is-living-the-dream/

Dewey Davenport also has his own YouTube channel with 10.5K subscribers

at: https://www.youtube.com/user/onedgerc

To learn more about Dewey's Goodfolk and O'Tymes Biplane Rides please go

to: http://www.gobiplanerides.com/

- 2. Saturday March 14, 2020 at 10:00 am Dr. Mike Stretanski will give a presentation at the Marysville Union County Airport regarding the Opioid Crisis.
- 3. Saturday April 11, 2020 at 10:00 am Dave Holden will speak at the Union County Airport about Airplane Maintenance.
- 4. Saturday June 13, 2020 is International Young Eagles Day. The Marysville EAA Chapter 1629 will do their first Young Eagles for the 2020 season at KMRT from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm.
- 5. Saturday August 29, 2020 the Marysville EAA Chapter will do another Young Eagles Rally from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm.

We also plan on doing the AirVenture Chapter Camping in Oshkosh. AirVenture is July 20, 2020 to July 26, 2020. More information on AirVenture Chapter Camping as it becomes available.

Other events and meetings are also being planned so stay tuned.

As always you can visit our website at http://eaa1629.org for the latest up to date information regarding the chapter. In the very near future the Marysville EAA Chapter 1629 will unveil its new and improved website as hosted by EAA in Oshkosh.

With all these events going on now would be a good time to renew with the chapter if you have not already done so. You can renew your membership in one of three ways:

- 1. To renew your membership with a credit card or PayPal go to the following link: https://eaa1629.org and click the Join or Renew link on the left.
- 2. Mail a check for \$10.00 made payable to The Marysville EAA Chapter 1629 to

Marysville EAA Chapter 1629 760 Clymer Rd. Marysville, OH 43040

3. Bring a check for \$10.00 made payable to the Marysville EAA Chapter 1629 or \$10.00 cash (Correct Change preferred) to any of the Marysville EAA 1629 functions.

Andrew Hale Marysville EAA Chapter 1629 Vice President

EAA Chapter 382 – Beavercreek, OH

Greetings Chapter Members & Friends,

It looks like winter has finally arrived. The holidays have passed and we are looking toward a new year of Chapter activity. New Vice President Dan Moore, Treasurer Tom Presdorf and myself attended Chapter Leadership at EAA headquarters in Oshkosh WI. It was an amazing experience for all of us. We flew up together on Friday January 17th with an approaching snow storm chasing us all the way. At times it took all 3 of us to keep us out of trouble. We made it in only 3 hours flight time thanks to a nice tailwind. Our ground speed was around 133 knots. Yeehaw! We enjoyed an evening with 47 other Chapter leaders from all over the country at the Air Academy Lodge. We were treated to a tour of the Sonex facility nearby. Tom tried the Sonex cockpit on for size.

The next morning, after a hearty breakfast we were shuttled to the HQ building for information sessions by the key leaders in EAA. Jack Pelton (CEO) started things off. Several topics were covered throughout the day. Website transition, taxes, programs, Young Eagle online registration, online roster management and much more. After dinner we were treated to a tour of the museum. John Dyke's Delta is now on display, which was nice to see. He used to be a member of the Chapter and donated the aircraft last year at AirVenture. On Sunday we had more topics to cover and then it officially ended after lunch.

At this point we had a problem. We were the only participants who flew in and the weather was not quite what had been forecast. A quick call to Flight Service confirmed that icing was present along much of our route. We were told that a VFR flight was not advised. Tom & Dan were able to wait it out for a flight home. Charlie Becker (Director of Chapters) reassured us that they could stay as long as they needed to and that one of the shuttle vans would be available for trips to shop and go to nearby restaurants. Unfortunately my work schedule did not allow me to wait it out. I was able to hitch a ride with a couple in attendance as far as Fort Wayne, IN where my husband picked me up. Dan and Tom found a VFR corridor on Monday and made it as far as Lafayette IN just before sunset, where they spent the night at the airport. Finally on Tuesday they were able to make it back to Greene County Airport. What an aviation adventure! I have to say that the folks at Oshkosh are the most gracious and amazing hosts that anyone could ask for.

Our next meeting will be at Greene County Airport, 7:00 pm February 20th. FAASTeam Representative Kirk McConnell will be our guest. Dan will be providing more details on the topic for the evening soon.

Meanwhile Eric Puschmann has been busy working some "side jobs". See below



Eric Puschmann flew Jaden Macik on 25 August. He met him and his mother at his hangar and gave them a copy of out YE handout discussing flight and scholarship opportunities.

Recently Jaden texted Eric that he has been selected to attend USAF JROTC Flight Academy this summer. That's a 2-month, in-residence program at various universities ending with a private pilot license. I think it's about a \$20,000 value.

https://www.airuniversity.af.edu/Holm-Center/AFJROTC/Flight-Academy/

Eric offered our assistance getting him prepared ahead of time, including a couple more flights (we can count as Young Eagle until 10 April). Eric invited him to the Feb 20 chapter meeting. He is currently taking the Sporty's Learn To Fly course.

KMWO Middletown Council OKs Airport's New Self-Service Fuel Station

ED RICHTER DECEMBER 30, 2019 JOURNAL-NEWS, HAMILTON, OHIO (TNS)

Middletown Regional Airport will have a new amenity for area aviators — a self-service fuel pump.

Middletown City Council approved a pair of emergency ordinances to authorize contracts to purchase a U-Fuel self-serve low lead aviation fueling system and hire a contractor to install it. These were the next steps to upgrade the airport as the city takes over as the airport's fixed-base operator.

In his report for the funding request, Matt Eisenbraun, assistant economic development director, said city staff began reviewing opportunities for the purchase and installation for a self-serve fuel system as part of an overall review of operations.

"The U-fuel system was chosen as low cost and the system was recommended by two of the three installers that were contacted by staff as part of the follow-up to the original quotes," Eisenbraun said.

He said U-Fuel was also the recommendation of the current fuel supplier, AvFuel, when staff began gathering background information.

Eisenbraun said the project was originally planned for mid to late 2019, but there were some delays. He said city staff re-engaged with U-Fuel, which agreed to move the project forward with the original quoted price of \$71,477 if council approved the funding by Dec. 31.

The second emergency ordinance was to contract with Reliable Construction to install the self-serve fueling system for \$55,000, which was the original quote from earlier this year.

"Reliable Construction was recommended by AvFuel as a preferred contractor, and Reliable Construction has performed work at the airport previously," Eisenbraun said.

He added that Reliable Construction submitted the low bid of those that provided for installation of systems that were not provided by the installer as part of an all-inclusive quote. Like U-Fuel, Reliable also agreed to honor its original quoted price for installation, Eisenbraun said.

The installation has a 12-week lead time for the system to be delivered, which should be in mid-March, he said. Before council voted on the emergency ordinances that took immediate effect, resident Kent Keller II questioned the need for such a system.

"Why would we invest in a declining market?" Keller asked. "Installing a new pump won't increase sales." Keller said council should pause and let the new council that takes office Wednesday make the final decision. When the ordinances were being considered for approval, Councilman Joe Mulligan responded to Keller's comments.

"This is part of a plan over many months or years to upgrade the Middletown facility," Mulligan said. "We have a new master plan coming out and we want this to be a first-class operation. This is just one more tool in the toolbox."

Eisenbraun said the improvements also include fulfilling a long-time request by both based and transient users, members of the city Airport Commission, and other stakeholders at the airport to acquire self-service fuel facilities.



Burke Lakefront Airport, 1501 North Marginal Road, Cleveland, Ohio, U.S.A. 44114-3726

February 28, 2020 - Dinner with a Slice of History

Join us as we welcome Dr. Sheila L. Chamberlain, the first African-American female combat intelligence pilot and the fifth to come through the U.S. Army flight school. Dr. Chamberlain served 15 years in the military, with active duty during the Granada/Panama invasion and the Persian Gulf War. She has come before various members of the Congressional House of Representatives Armed Services Committee to give information on why female pilots should be assigned to combat aviation units. Her story is one of passion, perseverance, motivation, and forgiveness.



Dinner will begin at 6:30 p.m. with presentation to follow. Tickets are \$17 for IWASM members and \$20 for non-members. Seats are limited.

The 2020 Dinner Series is made possible from the residents of Cuyahoga County through a grant from Cuyahoga Arts & Culture.

<u>Tickets</u> <u>https://eshop.iwasm.org/index.php?id_category=33&controller=category</u>

NASA Graduates 2017 Astronaut Class

NASA's latest group of astronaut candidates, selected in 2017, graduated from their intensive training on January 10 as full-fledged astronauts. Along with the Canadian astronauts also selected in 2017, they are now eligible for flight assignments. These astronauts are the first group of astronauts to be part of NASA's new Artemis Program, which NASA hopes to land the first woman and the next man on the Moon by 2024. In addition, NASA administrator James Bridenstine announced at the ceremony that NASA would be accepting applications this spring for another group of astronauts.

Of the 11 new NASA astronauts there are five women. There is one woman of the two Canadian astronauts. The NASA female astronauts are: Kayla Barron, Zena Cardman, Jasmin Moghbeli, Loral O'Hara, and Jessica Watkins. The Canadian female astronaut is Jennifer Sidey-Gibbons. All the new astronauts have completed comprehensive training in spacewalking, robotics, International Space Station systems, T-38 jet proficiency, and Russian language. NASA's astronaut corps now numbers 48 members and the Canadian Space Agency now has four members. This NASA astronaut class with the nickname of "the Turtles" and the Canadian astronauts all received their silver astronaut lapel pins during the ceremony live broadcast on NASA-TV. Astronauts earn their gold pins by flying in space.

After the ceremony some of the new astronauts shared their comments about the process on NASA-TV. NASA astronaut Kayla Barron said, "it's a really special group of people. I'm blown away every single day by how talented these folks are." Canadian astronaut Jennifer Sidey-Gibbons stated that she was "excited to carry the torch for Canadian astronauts of the past." NASA astronaut Jessica Watkins, who went to Judy Resnik Elementary School for an enrichment program as a child, said that as a geologist "I'd love to get my boots on the ground of another planetary body like the Moon." Stay tuned as Watkins and the rest of the Turtles may be flying to the Moon in the future.



Girls Take Flight - Case Western Reserve University

Saturday, April 4, from 1 to 4 p.m.

NASA and CWRU have teamed up to offer this day of fun geared at aerospace science. Hands-on activities, demonstrations, and exhibits will get you up, up and away! Imagine what you can learn about airplanes, astronauts, rockets, comets, balloons, planets and spacecraft! Event intended for Brownie and Junior levels of Girl Scouts.

Registration required. https://www.gsneo.org/en/events-repository/2020/girls take flight.html

EAA Chapter 50 Sandusky / Huron, OH area

EAA Chapter "50" 2020 Planned Events.

January 18th Board Meeting 10:00 am
February 08th Ed Rusch 12:00 "Owner Assisted Annuals"
February 15th Board Meeting 10:00 am
March 7th Spring Fly In Ski Planes, Conventional? Covered dish
March 21st Board Meeting 10:00 am

April 11th EAA 50 Spring Fling Goodies & fun Ski 12:00

April 18th EAA 50 Board Meeting 10:00 am

May 9th "History of the Hinde Airport" Elaine Hinde Bores 12:00

May 16th EAA 50 Board Meeting 10:00 am

May 22-24 BSA Troop #185 "Aviation Merit Badge" & YE rides.

June 20th "Gleason Veterans Fly In" 12:00 (covered dish)

June 27th EAA 50 Board Meeting 10:00 am

July 11th Radio Control Fly In and program 10:00 am -02:00 pm

July 18th EAA 50 Board meeting 10:00 am

July 19-26 "Air Adventure" Oshkosh Wisconsin

August 8th event Gary Baker

August 15th Board Meeting 10:00 am

September 12th "Galloway Fly In" at the "Ole Mather field"!

September 19th Board Meeting 10:00 am

October 3rd EAA 50's "Annual Oktoberfest" 12:00 (covered dish)

October 17th EAA 50 Board Meeting 10:00 am

November "Fall Banquet" time and date?

November 21st Board Meeting 10:00

Well the EAA 50 family again gets to celebrate one of our members being a 'Super Star"! Nicole Bores spouse of Scott Bores son of Joe and Elaine Hinde Bores blew the other runners away by winning the overall in the 5k run in Milan, Ohio Saturday 11/09/2019. The run was to celebrate the life of Holly Sneider a mother who unfortunately died of cancer and left children behind!

The "Piggyback" foundation is based on the facts all kids love piggyback rides and when a loved one is gone do to cancer others must step up to give them.

Nicole: We are so very proud of you and your accomplishments. We love Ya! God Bless you and your



family!

Ben & EAA 50 members!

WACO Air Museum

WHO: WACO Historical Society

WHAT: Aviation Lecture Series

WHERE: WACO Air Museum, 1865 South County Road 25A, Troy, Ohio 45373

WHEN: Thursday, February 20, 2019–7 p.m.

CONTACT: Nancy Royer, 937-335-9226

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: February 3, 2020

The Anatomy of a Shoot Down

Col. Frank Alfter, USAF (Ret.) will give a lecture Thursday, February 20th at 7 p.m. at WACO Air Museum entitled "The Anatomy of a Shoot Down." The lecture will cover the 8th Air Force Schweinfurt mission that took place on 13 April 1944. Col. Alfter will describe the experiences of the 384th Bomb Group, the 545th Bomb Squadron and in particular, the fate of the crew of *Big Stupe V*. The losses during the April 13 mission were horrific and it relates to the Luftwaffe's fighter tactics in shooting down six out of seven B-17 bombers of the 545th squadron in less than 3 minutes. This was the worst single mission for the 384th Bomb Group for the entire war.

Colonel Frank Alfter was born to the sounds of B-17s and P-51s at Scott AFB, Illinois on 26 February 1948, and graduated from General H.H. Arnold High School in Wiesbaden, Germany in 1966. Col Alfter began his military career under the delayed enlistment program in August 1969. After aircraft weapons technical school at Lowry AFB, Colorado he was assigned to OV-10s with the 549th Tactical Air Support Training Squadron at Hurlburt Field, Florida as a weapons mechanic. Follow-on enlisted assignments included two tours at Korat Royal Thai Air Force Base, Thailand in 1972 and 1974, as a weapons load crew chief on F-105Gs, and between tours at Korat, Fairchild AFB, WA in 1973, as a weapons loader on B-52Gs, and finally Langley AFB, Virginia in 1975 as a weapons systems instructor on the brand new F-15.

In 1978, Col Alfter earned his Bachelor of Science degree in Geography through the Bootstrap Program at Illinois State University and was commissioned through the Officer Training School at Lackland Air Force Base. As an aircraft maintenance and munitions officer he directed maintenance on F-15s, F-111Es, F-16s, A-10s, F-4Gs, C-9s, C-130Es, B-52s, KC-135s, and B-1s. He served as a maintenance and nuclear surety inspector and later in NATO as the Senior US Logistician at Allied Air Forces Central Europe (AIRCENT). He commanded two maintenance squadrons and one maintenance group and retired as the Deputy Director for Airborne Accessories at the Oklahoma City Air Logistics Center with more than 33 years active duty. His last "duty" was as program integrator in the F-22 Systems Program Office at Wright Patterson Air Force Base. He has now volunteered at the NMUSAF since early 2007.

All aviation lectures are free and open to the public; donations to WACO Air Museum are accepted. Lectures are held in the Willis Wing of the WACO Air Museum at 1865 South County Road 25A in Troy, OH. Doors open at 6:30 and the program begins at 7 p.m. Programs are scheduled to last one hour with questions to follow. For questions, please call 937-335-9226 or visit www.wacoairmuseum.org.

KRZL Jasper County Airport Rensselaer, Indiana

- 1. March 28th 9-12 central- AOPA rusty pilot seminar (free to AOPA members)
- 2. May 8th 8-3 pm central- 4th Annual Aviation Career Day and Open House Event- 1000+ area students in addition to parents, teachers, administrators, and locals tour the airport and learn about aviation careers from 3 dozen aviation industry professionals, while viewing static aircraft displays.
- 3. May 8th 3pm- sunset and May 9th all day- Looking for EAA chapters willing to conduct Young Eagles flights for area youth interested in learning about aviation. Reached out to area chapters but none have accepted yet.
- 4. May 12th 5 7 pm central, mini 4-H aviation camp for younger youth. Would love Young Eagles flights for this event as well.
- 5. July 25th August 1- Jasper County Fair. The Jasper County Fairgrounds are right across the street from the airport.
- 6. Date TBD- 2 Tunes on the Tarmac Concerts- Looking for acts (volunteers) for two local charity concerts at the airport. First concert to honor local/regional veterans while the second concert will help raise funds for the county Sherriff's department to obtain another K9 unit.
- 7. One other event potentially in the works and scheduled around Oshkosh time. More to come!

Ray Seif, Airport Manager

Jasper County Airport 2326 W Clark Street Rensselaer, IN 47978

219.866.2100 (Office) email to: Info@JasperCountyAirport.com







http://www.eaa67.org/

EAA Chapter 67 normally meets the first Monday of every month at 7:00 PM at the Noblesville Airport.

There is often a pitch-in at 6:30 PM prior to the meeting. A business meeting takes place at 6:00 PM before the pitch-in and is open to all.

Noblesville Airport (I80) 14782 Promise Road Noblesville, Indiana 46060

Dates 2020

Sat, April 18

Purdue Aviation Day - Purdue University, Lafayette KLAF. From 11:00 AM to 4:00 PM.

Sat, May 9

Young Eagles - EAA Chapter 67. Location TBD. From TBD to TBD.

Sat, May 16

Poker Run - Indiana Pilots Club & EAA Chapter 235. From 9:00 AM to 6:00 PM. Supports the Flying Squirrels program. Typical airports include Glenndale (8I3), Grissom (GUS), Peru (I76), Logansport (GGP), Marion (MZZ), Frankfort (FKR), Sheridan (5I4), Wabash (IWH), Noblesville (I80), Monticello (MCX), Delphi (1I9), Westfield (I72), Anderson (AID), Kokomo (OKK).

Sat, June 13

Pancake Breakfast - EAA Chapter 67. Noblesville (180). From 8:00 AM to 11:00 AM.

Sat, June 20

Wings Over Indy - Indy Exec (KTYQ). This supports Down Syndrome of Indiana.

Sat, June 27

Young Eagle - EAA Chapter 67. Location TBD. From TBD to TBD.

July 20-26

AirVenture - EAA National. Oshkosh (KOSH). World's Greatest Aviation Celebration.

Sat, Aug 29

Pancake Breakfast - EAA Chapter 67. Noblesville (180). From 8:00 AM to 11:00 AM.

Sat, Sept 5

Fly-In Cruise-In - Marion (KMZZ).

Sat/Sun, Sept 19-20

BBQ Bash for SMA Support - Glenndale (813).

Sat, Sept 26

Young Eagle - EAA Chapter 67. Logansport (GGP). From 8:00 AM to TBD.

Officers

President: Nick Boland, 317-877-6425, eaachapter67@gmail.com

Vice-President: Allan Grabeman

Secretary: Jon Schmidtke **Treasurer:** Ron McCormick

Young Eagles: Rob Morris



Mettetal Airport (1D2), Canton, MI

Contact: Joe Kirik Phone: 248-872-3220 Email president@eaa113.org

Website: http://www.113.eaachapter.org

EAA 113 FROSTBITE Chili Fly-In

Saturday, February 8th, 2020 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

EAA 113 Aviation Center Mettetal Airport

Warm hangar, hot food and good company! Joins us for hot dogs and a wide variety of chili.

For more information visit our website: www.113.eaachapter.org





Our annual Chili Supper will be held at our February Meeting. I certainly hope that we have a better turnout than at our January meeting. Not to put him on the spot, but maybe we can coax new member Chris Evans into telling us a little about his aviation experiences. Chris is interested in getting involved with general aviation airplanes and hopes that we can help him with that.

Below is an old picture of the Compass Rose on the intersection of the ramp and taxiways at the Niles airport. A few years ago, my son Jeff made a proposal to us at our meeting to

paint one on the same location. Of course, it never happened, but I think that it should. Let's give it another shot. It could be laid out and painted in a few hours with a crew of 5 or 6 members. It would be a great addition and even better if we could have it done before our June 28 Fly-In.



Meetings: Every 2nd Tuesday 7:00 PM

Location: Chapter Hangar

2030 Lake St. Niles MI 49120



Eric Gettel President, EAA Chapter 333

4322 S State Rd Ann Arbor MI 48108-9774

eaa333president@gmail.com

Calendar of Events

For 2020, the chapter has realigned its meeting schedule to fall consistently on the second, third, and fourth Tuesday evenings of most months.

Feb 11 Chapter Gathering, 7pm AA Terminal Basement

Feb 18 Business (Board) Meeting, 7pm EAA Welcome Center

Feb 22 Michigan Aviation Safety Forum EMU Student Center 8am to 6pm Website for more information

Feb 25 IMC Club Meeting, 7pm AA Terminal Basement

Apr ___ A2GA2 Adopt-A-Road Cleanup

Jun 14 Pancake Breakfast

Jun 20 Young Eagles Rally #1 Tentative yet probable date.

Jul ___ A2GA2 Adopt-A-Road Cleanup

Jul 20-26 EAA AirVenture 2020

Aug 29-30 Thunder over Michigan

Sep ___ A2GA2 Adopt-A-Road Cleanup

Dec 8 Holiday Party

For Sale:

BEARKAWK LSA WING PROJECT- FOR SALE Includes factory spars, aluminum sheet sufficient to complete, plans. DVDs, print outs, form blocks, master form block, etc. Nose ribs blanked and routed and some small parts completed. Bearhawk publications and a dimensioned wing table drawing. Lost interest and my flying days are over. A steal at \$1,500.00.

JD Woods. jdvespa@yahoo.com. Or 734 439-7717, leave message.

Breaking News

The March membership gathering, tentatively planned for the 10_{th} , will be a guided tour of the Delta maintenance hangar at Detroit Metro.

Space is limited and preference will be given to EAA members who have paid chapter dues. More details will be forthcoming.

WANTED: Newsletter editor. What you see is what you get. eaa333president@gmail.com

M34 Kentucky Dam State Park Airport Calvert City, Kentucky

Kites over Calvert - May 2 Doctors Park (behind city hall)

Ameribration – July 4 Memorial Park

Food Truck Friday May – August 11:00 AM – 2:00 PM

September – 4:30 PM – 8:00 PM Memorial Park

Fall Fun Fest – October 3 Memorial Park

Christmas Bazaar (over 100 arts and craft vendors) December 5

9AM – 4 PM Calvert City Civic Center

Blair B. Travis

Director of Marketing, Communications and Business Development https://calverteity.com/community/

Dear EAA IMC Club Aviator (Columbus, Ohio)

Our EAA IMC Club will meet on Wednesday, February 26, 2020 at 7pm at Quest Conference Center. **Please preregister at** <u>www.faasafety.gov</u>. Refreshments will be served and WINGS credit will be provided. An abstract of our session appears below.

In the past few years, major air carriers have made a significant effort to improve their capabilities with Risk and Resource Management (RRM) processes and procedures. These efforts have been acclaimed by FAA personnel, the pilots themselves, and union officials who represent the pilots. RRM is a framework that fully integrates crew resource management, threat and error management, and technical skills to improve operational effectiveness and safety. Scott Van Ooyen, ATP, Southwest Airlines Standards Check Airman/Captain, and assistant coach of the OSU Flight Team, will underscore a number of situations—including task loading, common error threats, and automation traps—where RPM proves to be an invaluable asset. He will demonstrate how to recognize threats, and, more importantly, how to mitigate them. His presentation and discussion will apply to the full range of pilots from student pilot to advanced ATP.

Feel free to invite a friend. All are welcome. See you on February 26.

Tim

EAA Chapter 421 Urbana Ohio

Monthly Chapter Gatherings:

First Saturday of Each Month at 10:00 am Grimes Field Airport - I74, Champaign Aviation Museum, 1652 N. Main St. Urbana, OH 43078

Chapter Contact Information: President, Mark Curtner 937-726-1244 or mcurtner@ohiohipoint.com

Save the Dates !!!!

June 27th & 28th Dayton Air Show – Dayton, OH

U.S. Navy Blue Angels

U.S. Air Force A-10 Thunderbolt II

Redline Airshows Tora! Tora! Tora! Tora! AeroShell Aerobatic Team Kevin Coleman

Air Show Announcers: Rob Reider & Danny Clisham

July 20th - 26th Airventure – Oshkosh, WI

EAA AirVenture Oshkosh 2020 to Highlight U.S. Air Force Special Operations

Canadian Forces Snowbirds

August 13th – 15th The All Ohio Balloon Fest

Thursday – The Beach Boys Friday – Shane Stephens & Cliff Cody

Friday – The Reaganomics followed by Bon Journey

Stay tuned for more details

September 5th Wings & Wheels Marion, OH

Under new management. There is a new committee installed to organize and promote the 2020 event Stay tuned for more details

September 5th - 7th Cleveland Air Show Cleveland, OH

US Navy Blue Angels
US Air Force F-16 Viper
USA Golden Knights
USCG HH-65C SAR Demo
Shockwave Jet Truck
WWII Focke-Wulf 190
WWII Messerschmitt 109
Playful Airshows

Kent Pietsch Pyrotechnics
Dronewerx Aeromodeling

Metro Life Flight Announcer – Danny Clisham

September 29th Vintage 22 Fly in / Car Show Zanesville, OH

Stay tuned for more details

Order a Customized Apron for your Chapter's Next Pancake Breakfast!



Custom U.S. Aeronautical Chart Apron

https://www.chartitall.com/

A boy's dream, an aeronautical chart and a bit of creative magic united in 2015 to create Chart it All.

Trevor Simoneau, 15, is a student pilot. In 2015, Trevor crafted a plan to finance his future education at Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University and the cost of AvGas with custom, one-of-a-kind shirts printed with aeronautical charts. Trevor is an IB Sophomore at DeLand High School and president of Aviation Explorers 747, a club dedicated to inspiring kids of all ages interested in all aspects of aviation. He also works as an aviation news reporter for Sun 'n Fun Radio.

Today, his small family business offers distinctive clothing and gifts with your choice of aeronautical sectional charts.

Your purchase goes a long way to fuel his dream.

Check out the website for all kinds of aviation items that would make fantastic gifts for Christmas or a birthday.

If you are a Chapter that would like an article published in the Ohio Region Chapter Newsletter please feel free to submit an article to me.

Also if you are a manager of an airport / FBO we would like your articles also.

Tell us about an event that is going to take place at your airport, a great restaurant that is on the airfield for those pilots that like those \$100 hamburgers.

A great place to visit that is close to the airport where you have a courtesy car or that they are willing to pick up visitors and take them to the location.

If you are a local chapter and are willing to transport visitors of your airport to a local event that is great. Afterall, EAA is known for its hospitality.

If someone from your Chapter has a plane, parts or tools for sale we can include it here.

If you don't want to write an article and would like for me to visit your website / Facebook page and gather my own 'intel' for an article, let me know.

Be sure to let me know if you have a different person that will be sending articles or to receive the newsletter to distribute to your Chapter members.

Please share this with your aviator friends.

I will be starting a comment section so please send your comments as to what you would like to see from Chapters and FBO's.

Thanks to all who sent me an article!

Also even if you don't have an event to talk about or an upcoming event to let us know about, a human interest article with pics is also welcome. We love to hear about your members in. Also please start thinking about the March newsletter. I would like the articles for it by February 26th please.

Thanks again - Darlene Ford